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Creative Writing Can Enrich Student Learning . . . In Any Discipline!


	Creative writing assignments can be used in the classroom to help �students make discoveries about their subject. Rather than just teaching students to become creative writers, creative writing can be used to help students develop �creative thinking skills and approach their class work from an innovative �perspective. These assignments can include stories, plays, parables, songs,�analogies, and poems, with a focus on learning, not on expertise or craft. With�creative writing, students are able to process their thoughts creatively in a poem or 


story; they look at the subject matter in ways which would not be permitted with 


other types of writing, especially in very technical courses. In doing so, they are �also improving their language skills and interacting with their teacher and peers.
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Dr. Catherine Klehm Named Winner of 2007 WAC Excellence Award 


	Dr. Catherine Klehm, Associate Professor of Chemistry, is the winner of the 2007 Writing Across the Curriculum Excellence Award. Established in 2002, this award annually recognizes a �member of the ORU faculty who has used writing in his or her classroom with excellence.


	Dr. Klehm, who teaches General Chemistry I and Principles of Chemistry labs, as well as an Honors Chemistry course, has successfully integrated writing assignments into her curriculum. She feels that “Scientific writing is an excellent way to determine a student’s level of comprehension about scientific material.” She tailors her assignments to meet course goals, allowing students to correct their work. “With an opportunity to correct misconceptions and poor writing quality, the ‘threat’ of a grade is minimized and student learning is maximized,” she says. 


	Dr. Klehm stresses the value of writing in her courses, saying “Redoing writing assignments is more time consuming for the teacher and student, but the results are better quality work, more complete understanding of the scientific material, and a higher grade on the assignment.” 


	The Writing Across the Curriculum Committee is pleased to recognize Dr. Klehm for her promotion of student learning through writing. 
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How to Make the Most of Online Discussions


	In recent years, electronic discussions have become a useful way to foster ongoing classroom inquiry. Students are invited to use course topics to develop their own thoughts, which can be shared with their peers. There are many ways to help create fruitful electronic discussions.


Make sure the electronic work is actually relevant to the course; this may mean making participation mandatory. 


Give students clear directions concerning their work; clarify what should be covered, what kind of language should be used, and how long entries are expected to be.


Encourage students to incorporate internet research into their entries by leaving active links to relevant websites, which other students can visit. For example, students could place a link to a weblog that discussed their subject.


Develop topics that will make the students engage the course material. These topics can be either very specific or very broad, depending on how much freedom you want the students to have.


Require the students to quote course material in their responses, ensuring that they consider their readings in the online discussions.


Adapted from Art Young’s book Teaching Writing Across the Curriculum. 4th ed. Saddle River: Pearson/Prentice Hall, 2006.
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	Melissa, a student in the Professor Lew Bryan’s auditing class at Clemson University, �reveals the value of creative writing with this short poem.





“An Auditor’s Love”


The elevator opened and there she stood.


She was dressed to impress as no one else could.





Her eyes sparkled like a flash of light.


You knew in your heart it was love at first sight.





The elevator ride was just like a dream.


She was the only one for you, so it seemed.





You went to your office and to your surprise,


In walked the lady with the sparkling eyes.





You promised her dinner and a kiss good night,


But deep in heart she knows it’s not right.





You promised to take her on a cruise around the world,


But she is you auditor, she can’t be your girl.





She has signed a code of ethics; and these rules are not flexible, they won’t even bend;


So before the romance starts, it must come to an end.





There is no such thing as an auditor’s love.





	In this assignment, Melissa considers the issues of gender politics, professionalism, and workplace ethics that she has been learning about. She expands her understanding of these issues by applying them to a concrete situation, and does so in a work that is also imaginative and �enjoyable. All of this has been accomplished in an assignment of only 150 words.


	Adapted from Art Young’s book Teaching Writing Across the Curriculum. 4th ed. Saddle River: Pearson/Prentice Hall, 2006.
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